At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 3rd of December 2012

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman








Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman
Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Supervisor Booth led the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

#10 Add-On POLICE: NYCOMCO Contract 

5.      
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on this agenda.
6.
(7:00 p.m.)  PUBLIC HEARING:  Laurie Lane Road 








           Improvement District



Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website since November 16, 2012; a legal ad appeared in the Sentinel on November 20, 2012 and in the Mid Hudson Times on November 21, 2012. 

MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this public hearing is for the purpose of discussing improvements to Laurie Lane, Ben’s Way and Dee’s Way to bring them up to the Town of Newburgh road specifications. The roads would then be maintained by the Town. This proceeding was initiated by a petition from the property owners that front these roads and those properties will be assessed for those improvements.  
James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, said Laurie Lane was proposed as a Town Road in the original Country Estates Subdivision plans. A portion of Laurie Road was developed and dedicated to the Town. The remainder of the road is gravel. The Town’s proposal is to bring the road up to the Town’s specifications which is 20 feet of paved width with two road stubs. One of them would be for Ben’s Way and the other is for Dee’s Way. The estimated cost for this work is approximately $142,500.00 divided by the number of lots. Each property owner will pay approximately $467.00 per year for fifteen years. The bond interest rate will be approximately 5 ½ percent. If the road improvement is 
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approved by the Town Board a survey to define the right of way and the scope of work will have to be defined for a contract.
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments.

Councilman Woolsey questioned the 20 foot right away.

Mr. Osborne said it will be a 20 foot road in a fifty foot right away. 

Anthony Razzano, resident of Laurie Lane, asked if a resident would be able to pay the bond amount in full instead of paying it over a 15 year period. 

Mr. Taylor said he is not aware if that is an option under the law. 
Councilman Piaquadio said there have been instances where the payment amount has gone down due to the Town obtaining a lower interest rate. 
Joseph Tinelli, resident of Laurie Lane, said he lives on the portion of Laurie Lane that has already been dedicated to the Town of Newburgh. He asked the Town Board to review his property and determine if he has to pay for the improvements.   
Mr. Osborne said Mr. Tinelli lives at the end of the Town Road.  

Councilwoman Greene asked if this cost estimate was for the entire Laurie Lane or for just the residents who are on the non dedicated portion.  
Mr. Osborne said just the non dedicated portion. 

John Poggioli, Resident of Laurie Lane, said the road in front of Mr. Tinelli’s house was paved, maintained by the Town and was provided water service was a favor that happened a long, long time ago. He said it is not a reason to hold up all of the other residents from having Laurie Lane brought up to Town standards and dedicated to the Town. There is a strong need to have this move forward.   
Mr. Tinelli said he is part of the continuous road and does not have access in or out of  the private portion of that road. 

Mr. Poggioli said if it is determined that Mr. Tinelli is on the Town Road then he should not have a vote in this matter. If he is on the private session of the road then he should have a vote.  

Supervisor Booth clarified that the Town Board is responsible for making a decision on this matter. What is in question is whether or not Mr. Tinelli lives in the improvement district of Laurie Lane. 

Kevin Petrarca, Laurie Lane, highlighted the dirt area of Laurie Lane and asked if this area will be part of the improvement area. 

Mr. Osborne said the map Mr. Petrarca is looking at represents the district boundary and it includes the lots that will benefit from the improvement.

Mr. Petrarca said so that does not prohibit that section.

Mr. Osborne said that is correct.  

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:25 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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7. (7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Consolidated Water District Water 






         Main Extension for Laurie Lane

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website since November 16, 2012; a legal ad appeared in the Sentinel on November 20, 2012 and in the Mid Hudson Times on November 21, 2012. 

MOTION was made at 7:26 p.m. by Councilman Bello to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Mr. Taylor said this is a public hearing that was commenced by the submission of a petition signed by the owners of properties in the Laurie Lane area. All of the properties are in the boundaries of the Consolidated Water District and are currently assessed for Water One Charges on their annual tax bills. The petition is for the installation of a lateral water main that will extend the water system to service these properties that do not receive Town water. The properties will be subject to Water Two Charges. The cost of the improvement will be paid by the entire water district. 

Mr. Osborne said the original subdivision plan called for the installation of a six inch water main throughout the development, which was never completed. The Town is proposing to install a water main to meet today’s standards which is an eight inch water main. The water main will be installed around the circle of Laurie Lane with stubs into Dee’s Way and Ben’s Way to provide municipal water service access to all the lots in that subdivision. The estimated cost for the design and installation of the water main is approximately $200,000.00. The cost will be spread over the entire water district. The annual charge increase to everyone in the district is approximately $2.00 per year until the bond is paid off. If the Town chooses to finance the project, not through bonding, but through the use of unallocated funds there would be no increase in the water two charges. The Town will provide a water main and curb box to the property line. The owners of the properties will be responsible for the installation from the curb box to the house. 

Mr. Taylor said there is a slight difference between the two improvement areas because the water main extends further than the Town Road. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the residents are currently paying water two charges. 

Mr. Osborne was not certain of the answer.   

Councilman Woolsey asked if the existing paved road of Laurie Lane will have to be disturbed for the water main extension.

Mr. Osborne said it will not be disturbed. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if the water main will be looped with fire hydrants.  

Mr. Osborne answered yes to Mr. Woolsey’s question.

Mr. Piaquadio asked when the existing water main located at Laurie Lane was installed.

Mr. Osborne said the developer installed the existing water main.
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Anthony Razzano said it is his understanding that there are issues with ground water on Laurie Lane. He said the septic systems in that area could be affecting their well water. He is in favor of the water main on Laurie Lane. 
Councilman Piaquadio said that the residents could use more water with municipal water and urged caution with their septic. He suggested the use of water restrictors.

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:36 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8.  (7:30 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING:  Local Law Amendment:                                                                                 Recreation Advisory Board  

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall, on the Town’s website and was sent to the local press on November 13, 2012. 

MOTION was made at 7:38 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Supervisor Booth said he asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, to prepare a Local Law to revise the current Local Law for the Recreation Advisory Board. The revision will reduce the membership of the Recreation Advisory Board from 15 members to 5 and reduce the quorum requirement from 7 members to 3. It will also establish a 3 year term limit for the board members. This Board has been dormant for a number of years because with a 15 member board it is difficult to have a quorum. 
Supervisor Booth asked if anyone had any questions or comments.

Peter Calvano, Kings Hill Road, is opposed to reducing the members on the Recreation Advisory Board. This subject is very dear to him because he was on the board and there were a lot of good ideas that came from that board. The playground at Chadwick Lake is one of them. Mr. Calvano expressed interest in being a board member on the new Recreation Board that is forming. 

Supervisor Booth said there was a problem with having a quorum that requires 8 people. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the response for Recreational Advisory Board Members was poor. 

Councilwoman Greene said she attended the meetings held by the Recreation Advisory Board for a two year period. In that time there was only one time that there were enough members to conduct a meeting. It is her opinion that a smaller board will be beneficial.  
Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh has not had an active Recreation Board for a while, but the Town has come a long way with Robert Petrillo as the Commissioner of Parks and Recreation. He has done a great job at Recreation and Chadwick Park. Mr. Woolsey said Mr. Petrillo is making a difference. 
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Councilwoman Greene said the tree lighting at Chadwick Lake was a grand time.        Hundreds of people attended to watch the tree lighting and see Mr. and Mrs. Claus arrive on a fire truck. Mr. Petrillo has had a plastic screen installed to  break the wind for all of those waiting in line to talk to the Clauses. Chadwick Lake Park has come a long way. 
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:50 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9. RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION for Local Law Amending Recreational                                                                               Advisory Board

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 7 of 2012 Amending Chapter 40 Entitled “Recreation Advisory Board of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Membership Reduction. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10.
(Add-On) POLICE: NYCOMCO Contract

Supervisor Booth said at the October 15, 2012 Town Board Meeting the Town Board approved a contract for the Police radio system with NYCOMCO. The Chief of Police, Michael Clancy has submitted a memo stating the payment of $9,034.00 per month NYCOMCO was low by $306.00. There is a recurring monthly charge for the radio repeater that the Police Department was not previously aware of. This charge is not new and it has been paid every month for years. He is requesting that the Town Board approve the addition $306.00 monthly charge to NYCOMOO.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 30, 2012, submitted by Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, to amend the October 15, 2012 motion for the Police NYCOMCO Contract by $306.00 increasing the monthly payment to $9,340.00 per month. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

11. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS


Councilwoman Greene said on December 16, 2012 the Orange Lake Fire House is hosting breakfast with Santa. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said he has been driving around the Town of Newburgh and has noticed how beautifully Town of Newburgh residents have decorated their homes. 

Councilman Woolsey said there are beautiful decorations on Colden Hill Road. They bring out the Christmas spirit.  


Councilman Piaquadio said he will post pictures of decorated homes on the Town website if they are sent to him. The pictures will not list any addresses. 

12. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Robert Fischer, Meadow Hill North, thanked Supervisor Booth for installing storm drains in his area. He said they have been a big help. He also said that some of the State Roads are not in compliance with the speed limit sign manual.  

Supervisor Booth said he will notify the State. 
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Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. Mr. Booth then thanked everyone for coming. 

13.
ADJOURNMENT


MOTION was made at 7:57 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

            

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

 __________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

